
 

July 31, 2024 

 

 

TO:  Los Angeles County Office of Education Employees 

 

FROM: Human Resource Services 

 

SUBJECT: Updated Notice of Nondiscrimination 

 

Dear Employees, 

 

Please see the new updated Notice of Nondiscrimination below. 

 

NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 

 

LACOE does not discriminate on the basis of sex and prohibits sex discrimination in any education 

program or activity that it operates, as required by Title IX and its regulations, including in 

employment. 

 

Inquiries about Title IX may be referred to LACOE’s Title IX Coordinator, the U.S. Department 

of Education’s Office for Civil Rights, or both. LACOE’s Title IX Coordinator is Lauren Sheahan 

(Coordinator III), 12830 Columbia Way, Downey, CA 90242, Sheahan_Lauren@lacoe.edu, and 

562-803-8506. 

 

LACOE’s nondiscrimination policy and grievance procedures can be located within LACOE’s AR 

5145.71, at this link: https://www.lacoe.edu/about/board/policies 

 

In addition, to report information about conduct that may constitute sex discrimination or make a 

complaint of sex discrimination under Title IX, please refer to LACOE’s AR 5145.71, which can 

be found at this link: https://www.lacoe.edu/about/board/policies 

 

 

Approved: 

Rami Christophi (AIC) 

Director I 

Human Resource Services 
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